
From: Turner, Abraham <ATurner@dew.sc.gov>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
CC: Pitts, TedTedPitts@gov.sc.gov 

Pitts, TedTedPitts@gov.sc.gov
Date: 11/20/2012 9:59:23 AM

Subject: RE: Frequently Asked Questions regarding the UI under charging

Katherine, Ted,

DEW ED here. I have just reviewed the packet of FAQs you sent us late yesterday evening and will be getting this 
packet of question/answers over to you in about 10 minutes from now. Hence, it will be late by about 15 minutes 
back to you. I am responsible for this delay as I want to ensure that my changes were incorporated into the
responses. As soon as the adjustments are made, we will get them over to you.

Sorry for the 15 minute delay.

VR,

Turner

From: Veldran, Katherine [mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov]
Sent: Monday, November 19, 2012 5:35 PM
To: Robinson, Laura; Von Nessen, Erica
Cc: Pitts, Ted; Turner, Abraham
Subject: RE: Frequently Asked Questions regarding the UI under charging

Attached is the document reference below.
Thank you,
Katherine

From: Veldran, Katherine
Sent: Monday, November 19, 2012 5:31 PM
To: Laura W. Robinson (lwrobinson@dew.sc.gov); Erica Von Nessen (Evonnessen@dew.sc.gov)
Cc: Pitts, Ted (tedpitts@gov.sc.gov); General Abe Turner (ATurner@dew.sc.gov)
Subject: Frequently Asked Questions regarding the UI under charging
Importance: High

Attached are Frequently Asked Questions regarding the UI under charging.
Please insert answers and explanation to the following questions regarding this situation. We will need these 
FAQs completed by 10:00a.m.
Please let me know if you have any questions.
Thank you,
Katherine

Katherine F. Veldran
Legislative Liaison | Office of Governor Nikki Haley 
O: 803-734-5124 | C: 803-767-7583 
KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
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